REV. MYRON MOONEY
Trinity Free Presbyterian

Trinity,
Alabama

piuaiclipal L,.CC SLCILILL Id UldllK1ul 101 UIC L.UIU > CUILILIIUdL P1IOUVISIVIL 101 UIC 11ICCUDS U1 UIC dUIIVVIL. 1110
spiritual welfare of current and former students, as well as the post-secondary success of graduates
are always much at heart. Items of praise include former students who have gone to the mission
field as well as those who have been successful in their various vocations, such as James Rofaiel
(class of 2004), who is an orthopedic surgeon at St. Michael’s hospital in downtown Toronto. The
school recently welcomed on custodial staff former student Reuben Horner. Reuben is legally blind,
but he loves the Lord and is a trophy of God’s all-sufficient grace.

The congregation in Trinity has enjoyed several special blessings in the last month. Pastor
Mooney’s messages on the incarnation were a blessing to many, the young people’s caroling to the
elderly were special times for the elderly and the young people, and the New Year’s Eve fellowship
was full of fun, games, food, favorite hymns, and testimonies of God’s faithfulness in the year past.

The church’s verse for 2013 is Luke 4:19: “To preach the acceptable year of the Lord.” Please
pray that Pastor Mooney’s ongoing series of messages from the book of Romans will be useful to
the converting of lost souls in their midst. They are very thankful for a small but steady stream of
visitors in nearly every service.

On December 3, 2012, Calvin Ezekiel was born to church members Kurt and Kendall Ander-
son. At the end of December, Calvin experienced some serious health issues and was in the NICU
at University of Alabama, Birmingham, for two weeks. His parents and the whole congregation
rejoice in the Great Physician’s healing touch upon little Calvin so that he can now be home. The
NICU nurses said that Calvin is a “miracle baby!” Please pray for Calvin in the coming weeks as
his progress is closely monitored. On January 11, another baby joined the church family. Gabriel
James was born to Micah and Charissa Matson. Another baby is expected in early March to join
the growing group of little ones under four years of age.

March weddings are planned by Joseph Frank and his fiancée, Audrey Kroenig, as well as by
Jeremiah Mooney and Anna David. Please pray for Deborah Yarbrough’s parents, who are not in
good health and need the Lord. The ongoing prison Bible study and correspondence needs prayer
also. Alabama’s flu season has begun; please pray for the congregation to stay healthy.
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